The NHSGGC podiatry service currently have 31 podiatrists registered as non medical prescribers. The service would like to provide some clarity around the scope of practice for this staff group and the guidance that they adhere to. The majority of prescriptions written by NMP podiatrists are in relation to the management of infection. The podiatrist will prescribe up to 14 days of treatment. This aims to improve the patient journey and reduce strain on GP services. The choice of empirical antibiotics for treatment of foot infections is based the NHSGGC guidance available at:
http://www.staffnet.ggc.scot.nhs.uk/Info%20Centre/PoliciesProcedures/GGCClinicalGuidelines/GGC%20Clinical%20Guidelines%20Electronic%20Resource%20Direct/Diabetic%20Foot%20Infection%20Outpatient%20Management%20in%20Adults.pdf
For cases where osteomyelitis is present a 6 week course of antibiotics is required to resolve the infection with fortnightly blood testing to check renal and hepatic function. The podiatrists are most grateful for the support of GPs in the prescription of longer term therapy. This ensures that appropriate monitoring is in place and that the prescriptions is visible on the patients emergency care summary.

The majority of podiatrists working in NHSGGC do not hold the NMP qualification and are unable to issue prescriptions. Where infection is identified by a podiatrist who is not NMP registered they will obtain a wound swab and contact the patients GP practice to highlight the presence of infection. The podiatrist may signpost the guidance however is not able to make the decision on what to prescribe. Thereafter it is at the GPs discretion as to if they issue the prescription or review the patient.
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The national personal footcare guidance and resources are now available at: www.lookafteryourfeet.info
